
 

 

Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board 

31 October 2022 

Douglas L. Self 
Remedial Project Manager 
AFCEC/CIBW 
3237 Peacekeeper Way, Suite 205 
McClellan, CA 95652 
 
NOTICE OF TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER WASTE DISCHARGE 
REQUIREMENTS ORDER NO. R5-2013-0073-001, FORMER MATHER AIR FORCE 
BASE (AFB), MAIN BASE/STRATEGIC AIR COMMAND AREA GROUNDWATER 
EXTRACTION AND TREATMENT FACILITY, SACRAMENTO COUNTY, 
CALIFORNIA  

On 21 June 2013, the Executive Officer of the Central Valley Regional Water Quality 
Control Board (Central Valley Water Board) issued Notice of Applicability No. R5-2013-
0073-001 (NOA) granting the United States Air Force (Air Force) coverage under the 
Waste Discharge Requirements for Limited Threat Discharges, Order No. R5-2013-
0073, National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Permit No. 
CAG995002 (Limited Threat WDRs), for in-situ groundwater remediation and discharge 
of treated groundwater to land at the Former Mather Air Force Base, Main 
Base/Strategic Air Command Area Groundwater Extraction and Treatment Facility.  

In emails dated 14 and 27 September 2022, the Air Force and their consultants stated 
the surface water discharges ceased in 2015 and, thus, coverage under the Limited 
Threat WDRs is no longer required. Based on the information provided, the Central 
Valley Water Board concurs and hereby terminates the Air Force’s NOA for coverage 
under the Limited Threat WDRs. If you have any questions or comments regarding this 
letter, please contact Amber Ginorio at (916) 464-4670 or by email at 
Amber.Ginorio@waterboards.ca.gov. 

 

 

 

John J. Baum 
Assistant Executive Officer 
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Notice of Termination - 2 - 31 October 2022 
Order R5-2013-0073-001/ Permit CAG995002 
Former Mather Air Force Base 
  

cc: electronic submittal 
Franklin Mark, DTSC (e-mail) 
Sarah Watson, USEPA (e-mail) 
John Murphy, Central Valley Water Board (e-mail)  
Amber Ginorio, Central Valley Water Board (e-mail) 
William (Bill) T. Hughes, Cherokee Nation Government Services (e-mail) 
David Fortune, CAPE Environmental Management Inc. (e-mail) 
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